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What have all had a sad month since our last issue. 
 
Sadly Dawn Carter passed away on Tuesday 6th February at the R D&E 
hospital.  Dawn was a former resident of Talaton. Mother of Robin, Sal-
ly-Ann and Ruth, wife of John Carter, farmer, deceased. A memorial to 
Dawn will be written for next month's calendar. Funeral to be arranged 
but date and time will be announced in the Talaton Shop.  
 
Farming at Lashbrook Farm, Dawn and John were very prominent in 
the Parish, John through his Council work and his involvement in the 
creation of the Village Shop, and The Calendar.  Dawn for her tireless 
involvement in amateur dramatics, staring in the 1960s (when we ar-
rived here), and we all worked hard in the pantomimes and shows we 
had.  Loads of costumes were made along with appearances in character 
roles, frequently in partnership with John.  Our condolences to the fami-
ly.   
 
And finally, Radio 2’s Steve Wright passed away at an early time of 
life, and will be sadly missed on the air.  His radio show was always 
worth listening to.  Radio 2 will be lost without him…… 
 
One final matter in the Hall.  The curtains require re fireproofing, and 
this is proving to be expensive, so the proposal is to remove the window 
curtains to remove that risk.  There are stil blackout blinds on the win-
dows.  The stage curtains we will re fireproof and keep them, so make 
sure you don’t need them when you book the Hall.  Liase with Phil 
Deacon on this. 
 
Simon Spencer 
simons@talatoncalendar.com 
Editor 

Next issue is 10th March 2024 

May Issue is 10
th

 April 2024 
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TALATON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Please find below the list of names and telephone numbers of your current Parish Coun-
cillors for Talaton. Should you have matters to raise please feel free to contact one of 
them. You are also reminded that the first part of any Parish Council Meeting is an open 
forum for all residents to air their views. 
 

Christine McIntyre (Parish Clerk) 01404 814128\clerk.talatonpc@btinternet.com 
Patricia Lenehan (Chairman) 07816 452083\Chair.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Gerri Hawkins (Vice Chairman) 01404 822267\Gerrihawkins.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Andrew Peters   07855 452695\andrewpeters.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Karen Walker   karenwalker.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Mike Gray    07944 893313\mikegray.talatonpc@btinternet.com 
Richard Bos    01404 822556\richardbos.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Sarah Wood     07756 957452\sarahwood.talatonpc@outlook.com 

 

EDDC for Tale Vale Ward 
Richard Jefferies    richard.jefferies@eastdevon.gov.uk  
 

Devon County Councillor - for Whimple & Blackdown 
Iain Chubb    01297 35468/07932 459595\iain.chubb@devon.gov.uk 

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinators 
 

• Andrea Down Farm co-ordinator    Tel 01404 823042 
 

• Jan/Andy May West end & Central   Tel 01404 822526 
   Talaton Inn to Lower Westcott Farm  
   (TalatonNHW@gmail.com)   

 

• Steve Spratt Woodmans     Tel 01404 822461 
    Woodmans Orchard and Orchard Hill  
 
 

• Chris Harwood  The Moor    Tel 07709 080439 
     Talaton House to Laurel Cottage  
 

• Helen & John Reeves Newtown;     Tel 07501 172012 
  Moorhayes Court to Railway Cottages Email: newtownNHwatch@gmail.com 
 

• Sarah/Laurence Wood  Lashbrook Rd  Tel 07756 957452 
      Rydon Farm to Ivy Cottages   
 

• Philip Higginson Talewater    Tel 01404 850758 
     Talewater Hill Farm to River Tale  
 

• Carol & Mike Needham Escot   Email: tnhw.escot@yahoo.com 
      Beacon Cottages to Fairmile 
 

• Julia Hutchings &  Larkbeare   Tel 07762 574915 
 Charlie Hutchings  Beacon Cross to Larkbeare Grange 
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St James the Great 

Services for March 
Mar 10th  Mothering Sunday Service 10am  
        followed by refreshments  
Mar 17th  Holy Communion  10am 
       followed by refreshments 
Mar 24th  Palm Sunday   10am 
       followed by refreshments 
Mar 29th  The Last Hour   2pm 
 

Mar 31st  Easter Sunday  10am  
       followed by refreshments 
 

Lent Lunch 
Wednesday 6th March 
 
Delicious home made soup and rolls 
followed by  tea/coffee 
 
Served in the North Aisle room from 
12noon until 2pm 
 
All welcome   donations to Church Fabric Funds 
 
 

A very big Thank You to Rick and his strong armed team, for 
moving the Tower Clock to it’s new home.  It looks so much better 
there. 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 

11th Mar APCM in the North Aisle Room details in church porch. 
 

16th March Church Yard Tidy Up 
Details elsewhere in this Calendar 
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Talaton Toddlers 
Parents and Babies Get Together 

Either within the Church in the North Aisle Room 
or if weather permits OUTSIDE on the Church Green 
bring your own chair and drink but wherever we are  

cake is provided 
Friday 15th March and 

Good Friday 29th March for an EASTER EGG HUNT 
10.30am – 12noon 
Join us in friendship 

RSVP 01404 822482 email: peppiashaw@gmail.com 

http://slcbookboy.files.wordpress.com/2013/12/penguins.gif
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March is an exciting time in the garden. Weather permitting, it should be 

the time to start sowing many of those seeds you have bought, well some 

of them at least. Broad beans, broccoli, cabbage, leek, peas and spinach 

will all germinate at fairly low temperatures, but don’t be too impatient, 

there are 31 days in March and hopefully the ground will start warming 

up enough for lots more.  It is a good time for onion and shallot sets, if 

you have not already planted them. You could also put your early pota-

toes in. 

 

Trim up perennial herbs such as rosemary and sage and propagate chives 

and mint by digging them up, dividing them and replanting. 

 

If you still have time on your hands you could begin to prepare beds for 

sowing and planting in April, but remember that if the weather is kind to 

us the new leaves will be opening and ready for the first aphids of the 

year.  It is worth keeping an eye out for them and acting before they have 

multiplied.    

 

If you are still planning to plant bare root fruit 

bushes or trees it really is your last chance this 

year, while they are still dormant 

 

Don’t forget to check your rhubarb, if you have 

put  forcing cloches over it. Then what about sit-

ting back to enjoy the first tender crop?  

 

Remember to keep encouraging the birds. Many 

will repay your kindness by reducing the insect 

pests in your garden throughout the year. 
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Find out more about The Talaton Produce Association type the link below: 
http://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/Core/Talaton-TC/Pages/Produce_1.aspx 

Dates for your Diary  -  Don’t miss these coming events 

 

April 19
th

   Glorious Gardens in Devon - See details in this Calendar 

May 10
th

   Plants that make our alcoholic drinks a talk by Andrea Rye 

May 11
th

   Plant sale in the Church Car Park - details in next Calendar 

June 15
th

   Coach trip to NT Arlington Court - details in next Calendar 

Happy Gardening 

Volunteer Drivers Needed For TRIP.  
 

TRIP Community Transport Association needs volunteer drivers in 

your area and we wondered if anyone in your community could 

help us.  We provide an invaluable service helping people get to 

medical appointments at a much cheaper rate than a taxi service.  

Drivers are paid 50p per mile (whilst carrying passengers) and 45p 

per mile when empty and on the way to or from collecting a passen-

ger. 

 

Volunteer drivers are also needed for our fleet of minibuses to take 

isolated or lonely people out to pub lunches and attractions.  All 

expenses are paid by TRIP, including pub lunches.  Spouses are 

welcome to come free of charge to accompany the driver. 

 

PLEASE HELP US TO HELP YOUR COMMUNITY 

 

For more information 

Ring: TRIP Office on 01404 46529 

Email: voluntarycarcoordinator@tripcta.org, 

 or Call into the Office: 140 High Street, Honiton, EX14 1JP. 

http://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/Core/Talaton-TC/Pages/Produce_1.aspx
mailto:voluntarycarcoordinator@tripcta.org


TALATON PARISH HALL 
100 CLUB 

 

Please find below the draw for February 2024 

 

The draw for February was made by Sue Spencer 

 

The winners were: 

1st   No.28.  Kathy Gray.   £20 
2nd   No.52  Gene Freemantle.  £10 
3rd   No 54.  Rosemary Granville  £5 

 

There are currently THREE Numbers available at present should 
someone is interested in joining.  Please phone Steve Spratt on 
01404 822461 or e-mail stevespratt@btinternet.com  Annual Sub-
scription is still £12. 
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Summer Skittles & Parish Hall 100 Club  

Talaton Inn Summer Skittles 2024 

 

We are hoping to have another summer skittles league this year, which will 

start during May and continue until July, and follow that with a cup com-

petition during august. 

 

Teams will consist of six players for each game, and we hope to provide 

sticker-uppers for each match, which will cost each player £2.00 for every 

game you play. 

 

An entry form will be in the pub from the middle of March until the 6
th

 

April, and all we need is a team name, a contact name and phone number. 

 

Sticker-Uppers 

 

Any youngster over the age of 14 who would like to stick up the skittles, 

check with your parents, and if ok, contact Nemo 01404 822644 to get your 

name on the list.  For every game you stick up the skittles you will receive 

£12.00 from each team. 

mailto:stevespratt@btinternet.com


Car, Light Commercial, Servicing, 
Pre-MOT’s, Bodywork. 

2 Silverleigh 
Talaton 
Exeter 
EX5 2RB 
01404 822784 

Talewater Works 
Talaton 
Exeter 

EX5 2RT 
01404 851043 
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Tel: 01404 823550  Mobile: 07880 797613  www.sidvalleytreesurgery.co.uk 
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The date everyone has been waiting for! Each year willing volunteers 
spend a morning in the church grounds and paths, doing basic tidying 
up, cutting back, weeding borders, some graves and so on, to ready it for 
the Easter weekend and the year ahead. We won’t be cutting grass, as 
that’s taken care of very effectively by Matt Kingdom and his team 
throughout the season. 
 

If you’d like to be part of a very sociable morning, at the same time help-
ing our village church to look it’s best, then please come along around 
10.00, armed with usual gardening equipment. Wonderful cakes and 
tea/coffee are served around halfway through courtesy of Jo Spencer, and 
we aim to finish around midday, when occasionally some of us visit the 
Talaton Inn to quench our thirst. 
 

I hope you can make it - any questions or comments, please let me know? 
 

Rick Spencer 
07778157788 or rickgspencer@icloud.com 

Churchyard Tidy up 

Saturday 16th March 
with a fall back date to the 23rd March if weather is a wash out. 

mailto:rickgspencer@icloud.com
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The Racing ROBOTS 
 

On 31st January, the ROBOTs had another of their annual pilgrimages to 
the races. Despite having been four or five times before, there were still 
eleven takers, although on the day one ROBOT was sadly a non-runner! 
 

Gordon was determined to reimburse our missing member and ap-
proached a surprised punter in the queue for tickets by suggesting (out of 
the side of his mouth in true Wembley tout fashion) “Psst! Do you wanna 
come in with us?”  He was too startled to argue, and so 10 ROBOTS and 
a shell-shocked alien went inside. 
 

We quickly grabbed a table in our favourite bar/restaurant and settled 
down to amicable social interaction which is what the ROBOT Club is all 
about! An hour went past before we became aware that Haldon Hill was 
totally immersed in cloud! You could not see more than 20 yards outside 
(Robots don’t do metric!). We were just resigning ourselves to the fact 
that racing would be abandoned when a breeze got up and within 5 
minutes all the mist and murk was completely gone.  
 

So, in the end it was another very enjoyable social day out. The best bit – 
we had a new member with us, and it was his first ever time going racing. 
We will let you know if he comes next year!  
 

A final footnote – rumour has it that only one jolly punter left the course 
in profit but not sure if he bought the last round or not! 
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Talaton Parish Council Report 

The following are major items from the minutes but a full copy of the 
minutes may be viewed on both Parish Noticeboards and on the Parish 
Web site www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

INFORMATION FROM THE MEETINGS  HELD on 
 24TH JANUARY AND 7TH FEBRUARY 2024 

 
REPORT OF EDDC CLLR RICHARD JEFFERIES 
Cllr Jefferies advised of a Peer Review; sewage and South West Water; possible 
merger of DCC and Torbay Council.  Cllr Gray raised the point of whether the mer-
ger would affect the district councils but Cllr Jefferies advised that currently this was 
not the case.  He confirmed he was in correspondence with a parishioner regarding a 
planning application.  He confirmed that he would be happy to look into the matter 
of the SWW issue re water provision at the allotments.  The Clerk would e-mail him 
the necessary information. Cllr Jefferies was thanked for his attendance  
 
TO CONFIRM DROP IN DATES FOR 24/25  (PROPOSED DATES OF 27TH 
APRIL; 27TH JULY; 26TH OCTOBER AND 25TH JANUARY 2025)  
The Council AGREED the aforementioned dates 
 
PLANNING MATTERS 
iApplication - 24/0091/FUL - 3 Beacon Cottages Talaton EX5 2SA 2025 - Mrs 
Cameron – Replacement PVCu windows and new entrance door - to confirm the 
recommendation (to support the application) made by the Council at the Extra Ordi-
nary Meeting of 24th January 2024 in respect of the planning application.   
The Council RESOLVED to support the recommendation made at the Extra Ordi-
nary meeting of 24th January 2024 which was to support the planning application  
 
Application 23/2758/ful - Mr James Maben - Construction of native crayfish ark site 
pond at Escot House Escot Park EX11 1LU 
The Council RESOLVED (majority vote) to support the application.  
 
Application 23/2669/ful Mr Robert Buxton-  Proposed extension of existing farm 
building for the storage for fodder and machinery at Harris Farm, Talaton EX5 2RQ 
The Council RESOLVED(majority vote) to support the application 
 
Application 24/0014/var  Mime Heuristics cic (Mr Mike Rees-Lee) - Proposed re-
moval of conditions 1 and 3 from planning permission 20/0965/ful – use of land for 
d1 purposes creating a therapeutic educational facility including associated works, 
with temporary (4 year) use of ground floor of dwelling and immediate curtilage in 
association with such d1 use. request is to extend the temporary permission to use 
royston farm as a not for profit therapeutic provision until September 2027, or such 
time as new accommodation has been given permission and is constructed. also, for 
permission to admit 5 further young people using the upstairs rooms in the property 

http://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/


at Royston Farm Talewater Talaton Devon EX5 2R 
 
This application had now been withdrawn – EDDC`s Planning Officer had advised 
that a new application form would be submitted shortly by the applicant for the same 
thing but written in a slightly different way.  The Council AGREED to recommend 
to support the application.  The recommendation to be brought to the relevant Full 
Council Meeting (or delegated authority where timescales required the same) when 
the revised application had been received from EDDC (subject to any alterations to 
the revised application being considered by the Council in its final decision) 
 
Application 23/2433/ful - The National Trust – Proposed addition of 2 x no. new 
water tanks, a new cold storage unit and a new bunded tank. proposed works also 
include the relocation of 2 x no. existing water tanks at Lashbrook Farm House 
Talaton, Devon EX5 2RU 
The Council RESOLVED (majority vote) to support the application. 
 
Application – 22/2561/LBC – Stoney Court, Talaton EX5 2RJ – Dr Rafik Taibjee – 
Install on Shed 1 6 no solar PV Shed 2 8no solar PV – Grant of Listed Building Con-
sent  
The planning consent was noted by the Council 
 
ALLOTMENTS UPDATE AND ANY ACTIONS TO BE AGREED  
The strimming works to the two plots and the covering with black plastic had been 
completed.  It was AGREED that the Clerk readvertise the vacant plots  
 
D-DAY CELEBRATIONS 6TH JUNE 2024  
The suggestions as to how to celebrate this event were noted by the Council in the 
first instance. Contact with the church would be made by the Clerk 
 
EDDC – REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES IN-
FORMATION HAS BEEN E-MAILED TO COUNCILLORS  
The Council was happy with the Parish Hall as its polling station and had no com-
ments/representations to make 
 
VILLAGE GREEN (THE MOOR) – UPDATE RE RENTAL PAYABLE; 
VONEUS BROADBAND  AND ANY OTHER MATTERS AND TO MAKE 
DECISIONS (AS REQUIRED)  
The Clerk had now received banking details in order for the Council to make the £5 
annual rental payment which it was required to do under the terms of its lease. It had 
been reported that Voneus had laid broadband cabling across the Moor 
 
GROUNDS MAINTENANCE CONTRACTS UPDATE 
The Clerk reported that both three year contracts had been signed by Matt Kingdon 
and Andy Hazeldine 
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______________________Page 28 

Talaton Parish Council Report Cont’d 

 
 
PARISH MAINTENANCE: ITEMS REQUIRING ATTENTION AND UP-
DATE ON ITEMS REPORTED  AND TO AGREE ANY FINANCIAL PROVI-
SION (IF APPLICABLE)  
 
i.The potholes adjacent to Escot had now been filled and the road was now in a good 
state of repair.  It was AGREED that an e-mail of thanks be sent to Kyle Walker the 
new DCC Highways Officer and at the same time let hm know that two sandbags in 
the vicinity of the filled potholes required collection.  
 
ii.From 4th – 8th March the road from Larkbeare Cross to Talaton Farm Cross – road 
from Beacon Cross to Talaton Farm Cross – road from Talaton Farm Cross to Fair-
mile Inn would  be closed for cabling works 

iii.From 11th – 15th March the road from Larkbeare Cross to Straightway Head, 
Whimple would be closed for cabling works 

iv.DCC had advised that the sign at the junction of Newtown was now pointing in 
the right direction 

v.DCC had acknowledged the reports of the road requiring repair from Talaton Farm 
Cross to Fairmile Inn; the pothole on land past Moor farm and the potholes in the 
lane opposite the Parish Hall 

vi.It was AGREED that the Council would like to receive from DCC,  notifications 
of major roadworks in neighbouring parishes (as residents may likely travel through 
these parishes frequently  for work etc)  

TELEPHONE BOX  
It was RESOLVED not to accept the quote from Utility Aid for the unmetered elec-
tricity supply and to review the situation again once the Council had received its an-
nual invoice from Npower in March. It was RESOLVED to purchase 5 litres of 
Trade Paint at £68.99 (inc Vat and delivery).  It was AGREED that the Clerk adver-
tise for a volunteer(s) to paint the telephone box,  in the Calendar, noticeboards and 
on social media 
      ` 
 
DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  
 6th March 2024 
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Recycling Centre 

The Bowd, Sidmouth 

Summer 

(Apr  -  Sept) 

Winter 

(Oct  -  Mar) 

Monday  -  Friday 9:00  -  5:00 9:00  -  4:30 

Saturday & Sunday 10:00  -  6:00 10:00  -  4:30 

Open all year round (Except Christmas Day, Boxing Day & New Year’s Day) 
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Talaton Parish Hall. 
The Hall trustees are in need of two new people to 

keep the Hall running smoothly.   
 

We need a new Treasurer and a new 111 Club Ad1
ministrator, as soon as we can please. 

 

Tony Hoare is the present Treasurer and  
Steve Spratt the 111Club Administrator as they want to 
retire.  If you are interested in either job please make 
contact with me, Simon Spencer initially. You would be1

come a 
Managing Trustee on the committee.  Please think about 

this as we need this in place as soon as possible.  
 

Don’t be shy1  
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Tel:       01404 812233 

Email:      fairmilecattery@aol.com  

Website:  www.fairmilecattery.co.uk 

* NEW OWNERSHIP * 

• Visit & appreciate both the 
superior facilities and the 
quality service we provide 
& see why our customers 
keep returning to us! 

• Awarded 5-Star***** by 
the local licensing authority 

• Don’t forget to keep your 
cat’s vaccinations up to 
date - check now! 

mailto:fairmilecattery@aol.com
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Local Information 

Useful Phone Numbers 
 

Otter St Mary District Help Scheme    01404 813041 

The Coleridge Medical Centre     01404 814447 

Ottery St. Mary Hospital     01404 816000 

Hall Booking Secretary (Phil Deacon)    01404 822300 

Police (to report a crime – non urgent)    101 

Talaton Inn       01404 822214 

Talaton Community Shop & Post Office   01404 822084 

Parish Priest (Marc Kerslake)     01404 822525 

Bell Ringing (Chris Trimmer)    07786 113687 or 01404 850831 

Talaton Calendar Editor (Simon Spencer)   01404 822778 

Talaton Calendar Production (Arnie James)   01404   47566 

Talaton Community Shop  
& Post Office Opening Times 

 

Shop Post Office 
 

 OPEN         CLOSE     OPEN  CLOSE  

Mon 9.00  -  1.30         

Tues 9.00   -   6.00            

Wed 9.00  -  6.00     2.00  4.00   

Thurs 9.00   -   6.00            

Fri 9.00  -  6.00          

Sat 9.00   -   1.00            

Sun 10.00      12.00             

Talaton Calendar Contact us 

Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 01404 47566 

Email: simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 01404 822778 
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News from Talaton Community Shop 



Talaton 
Community Shop 


